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Samantha Stahlnecker

From: Keri York <keri@woodriverlandtrust.org>

Sent: Monday, November 29, 2021 9:04 AM

To: Sam Stahlnecker; David Hennessy; David Hennessy

Subject: Fwd: Agency Comment Requested- Quigley Ranch Subdivision

Hi Dave and Sam, 

I'm emailing you both because you have both sent us the plans for the Quigley Ranch Subdivision.  Thanks for sending us 

the plans, and we do have a couple of questions and/or comments. 

  

- One of the primary conservation values that is important to WRLT is protection of the sagebrush hillsides for wildlife 

habitat.  We noticed that the majority of the building envelopes for Lots 1-6 are below what is the existing road.  Our 

preference is that the entirety of Lots 1-6 be below the existing road, or the line labelled as 'BUFF' in the preliminary 

plat.   We are concerned about homeowners mowing or tearing out sagebrush on the hillsides, or implementing other 

actions that would affect the hillsides and habitat.  We have seen this happen in some of the Colorado Gulch lots that 

are adjacent to our preserve.  Because most of that area is within the MOD, homeowners would be restricted on uses on 

hillsides, so we are thinking this would be a good solution.  Would this be possible?   

- We are also wondering how the boundaries of all the lots that are adjacent to the conservation easement will be 

marked.  We often have issues with homeowners not understanding these types of boundaries and encroaching into 

lands under conservation easement.  If this does occur, it would be the responsibility of the landowner of the easement 

(Dave) to correct, but we often discover these types of encroachment prior to the landowner.   

- As within the conservation easement, for all of these lot boundaries, we would like to see fencing that does not impede 

the movement of wildlife.   

- We are also wondering about the long-term plan for the agricultural land, as it seems that these lots will affect 

irrigation and crops.   

 

Please let us know your thoughts on these topics.  We'd be happy to meet in person or on the phone if that is easier.  

 

Thanks, 

Keri 

From: Sam Stahlnecker <sam@galena-engineering.com> 

Date: November 12, 2021 at 4:37:31 PM MST 

To: Scott Boettger <sboettger@woodriverlandtrust.org> 

Subject: Agency Comment Requested- Quigley Ranch Subdivision 

  

Hello Scott, 

  

The Blaine County Land Use department has requested that Galena Engineering seek comment from the 

Wood River Land Trust regarding the proposed Quigley Ranch Subdivision. Linked below is a copy of the 

preliminary plat and engineering drawings for your review. Please contact me with any questions or 

comments, and I look forward to your review. 
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Quigley Ranch Subdivision- Draft Engineering 

Quigley Ranch Subdivision- Draft Preliminary Plat  

  

Thank you, 

  

Samantha Stahlnecker, P.E. 

Galena Engineering, INC 

317 North River Street 

Hailey, ID 83333 

Office: 208-788-1705 

Cell: 208-720-9608 
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--  

Keri York 

Lands Program Director 

 

Wood River Land Trust 
119 E Bullion Street 
Hailey ID 83333 

Ph: 208-788-3947 

www.WoodRiverLandTrust.org  
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